Inauguration 2017
Dear Students and Parents:


Each year Franklin students have traveled to Washington, D.C. for a study visit of our federal government offered by the Close-Up Foundation.  These visits have included meeting students from around the United States to discuss and debate the important issues facing our nation along with meeting our congressmen.  I have also usually arranged for the students to sit in on Supreme Court cases when they are in session. In January 2017 we will be going to the Presidential Inauguration.  I have brought students to Washington to participate in the Inauguration for over 25 years. The Inauguration is a historic event and being in Washington for it is a once in a lifetime opportunity. The Close-Up Inauguration Program is more than a trip; it is a cultural and educational experience that many students remember their whole life.

The Close-Up Inauguration Study Visit is January 16-22, 2017.  Students would miss only four days of school since that is the week of the Martin Luther King Jr. holiday.  The total cost of the trip is  $2607.00. 
The cost includes the following:

· Round Trip Air Fare (New Orleans to Washington, D.C. and back)
· All Hotel Accommodations in Washington, D.C. (Shared Rooms)

· All Meals (Students may want extra snacks or drinks while traveling but they are not necessary)

· Ground Transportation in D.C. (Except one additional Metro Trip in D.C. for $2-$4.) 

· A Banquet and Inaugural Ball in Washington with the other Close-Up Students from different states.

· Medical Staff provided by Close-Up to deal with any medical issues students may have while on the trip

· All the sightseeing and government visits outlined in the program 

You can visit www.closeup.org and click on Programs-High School and scroll down to Premier Election Series, click on it and then click on Inauguration for more information.  There is also a video available on the site for more information.

As with all Franklin Extra Curricular Activities, students may not participate in the program if they are on the Ineligible List.  This means the student must have a 2.0 GPA up to leaving for the trip.  Students will also be responsible for arranging with their teachers to make up any missed work.  Students will have time while on the trip to do homework/class assignments.


If you are interested in the trip please return the information slip below. All payments are made on line at the Close-Up site.  I would need the information below to set up an account for each participant. I will send back to you the information necessary to make payments on line.  You must return the attached slip by April 27, 2016.  The first nonrefundable fee of $600.00 is due online by June 1st.  The final payment is due September 15, 2016.

Please return the slip below to Mr. J. Parauka Ben Franklin High School 2001 Leon C. Simon Drive New Orleans, Louisiana 70122.  Email me with questions at: jparauka@bfhsla.org.

Close-Up Registration:  Please print everything!

Student Name_____________________________________ Grade  _____ Homeroom _______
Parent/Guardian Name_______________________________________            Phone#_________________

Parent Email Address _______________________________________________________________

